## Urgent meeting needed on 'extremely dangerous' bubble guidance changes



Show us the science on super spreader policy change

Show us the science on super spreader policy change

GMB Union, which represents over 100,000 staff working in schools, has today called for an urgent meeting with the Education Secretary after it emerged that guidance for schools had been changed to allow mixing between 'bubbles'.



The newly updated guidelines 'Restricting attendance during the national lockdown: schools, February 2021' states: "All teachers and other staff can operate across different groups"

Since the New Year Lockdown with schools opening to all key workers and vulnerable children it has been the school support staff who have predominately remained in the classrooms undertaking face-to-face contact with pupils.



## Rehana Azam, National Secretary of GMB Union said:

"All guidance up to now has sought to prevent the mixing of bubbles in schools. If you have school support staff moving from one group of pupils to another, you're essentially turning them into super spreaders.

"This policy change is completely ill-judged and has potential to be extremely dangerous. We want to see the science behind it. The Secretary of State needs to urgently meet with schools' unions and explain why this change has been made.

"Despite headlines to the contrary, schools are not closed. Across the country thousands and thousands of children of key workers and in vulnerable categories are in school every day - far more than in the first lockdown last March.

"In many areas it's school support staff who are the ones physically present, it's completely unacceptable to change any rules that would make those workers - and the children and families they're responsible for less safe."

## **Press office**

07958 156846

press.office@gmb.org.uk

## Member requiring help?

Click to contact your local GMB Region info@gmb.org.uk

